WADHURST PARISH COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF A MEETING OF WADHURST PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 

THE PAVILION, SPARROWS GREEN RECREATION GROUND

ON THURSDAY 13 JULY, 2017 AT 7.30PM

Present: Cllrs. Bullock, Dunnett, Kent, Meredeen, Murphy (in part), Morris (in part), Moore, Oliver, Siegel, Standley (in part) and Wells (Chair)
Also in attendance:  Amanda Barlow (clerk), Fiona Hensher (rfo) and 4 members of the public.

1. To receive apologies and reasons for absence.
Apologies received, and reasons accepted, from Cllr Giblin,, Harvest and Wynne.
2. To receive declarations of personal, prejudicial and disclosable pecuniary interests on items on the agenda and updates to members’ register of interests.
Cllr Standley declared an interest in Agenda Item 8.1

Cllr Dunnett declared an interest in Agenda Item 8.13 
3. Public Forum – time limit 15 minutes.
None.
4. To consider, and approve if appropriate, which agenda items are sufficiently confidential as to warrant exclusion of members of the press and public under the provisions of The Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.
Members resolved that no item should be discussed with the exclusion of members of the press and public.
5. To approve the minutes of the meeting 11 May 2017 as a true record.
Members resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting 11 May 2017 as being a true record.
6. To determine matters arising from the previous minutes for updating and noting.
6.7.1 The Community budget will be discussed at next Finance & Resources meeting on 27 July 2017 at 17.30 at the Pavilion.
6.7.2 Cllr Wells advised that the emails for the Parish are being reviewed with the new website providers and a demonstration of the new website will be given to the Full Council at the September meeting.
8.3 New emergency lights have been installed in Pavilion.  A new disabled space has been marked out in car park of Pavilion.

8.5 Dates for meetings on Agenda at item 8.10
7. Chairman’s Announcements & Correspondence for noting.
Cllr Wells advised that there have been several incidents of criminal damage and trespass around the Village and raised these issues with Inspector Wakefield.  Cllr Wells strongly advised that every incident needs to be reported as Sussex Police are running a project called Operation Blitz which will show the level of crime in the village.
Cllr Murphy arrived at the meeting
8. Items for decision and allocation of resources, if necessary.
8.1
To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the next actions for the Neighbourhood Plan
Cllr Morris welcomed the four members of the public to the meeting who have volunteered to help with the Neighbourhood Plan and thanked them for their commitment to the project.  The Community Committee have unanimously agreed to recommend to the Full Council that the Parish Council undertake the scoping exercise.  Members unanimously resolved that the preliminary work should be undertaken on the Neighbourhood Plan and a report should be given at the next Council meeting in September.  Members resolved that the potential costs should be discussed at the Finance & Resources Committee.
8.2 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the next actions with regard to the Commemoration Hall

Cllr Morris left the meeting

Members agreed that Cllr Wells would feedback the views of the Members which were to received more information about the funding of the project and the figures over the change of size of the planned development. (Action: Cllr Wells)
8.3 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the next actions with regard to disability access to the Sparrow’s Green Pavilion.
Cllr Standley advised that the Recreation Ground Management Committee discussed this at the meeting immediately before the Full Council meeting and recommend that the Parish Council look at putting fencing next to the playground, further signage and to put a disabled place by the Pavilion.  The Recreation Ground Management Committee have agreed to spend up to £1,500 from their budget.  Members resolved that the Parish Council should put in further measures to make the Pavilion more accessible. (Action: Clerk)  Cllrs discussed disabled access to the tennis court and Cllr Oliver advised that she is discussing this issue with the Lawn Tennis Association. 

Cllr Morris returned to the meeting.
8.4 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the change in condition for use of the floodlights on the tennis court.
Members resolved that one floodlight should remain on to 21.05 on the tennis court to allow the players to leave the court safely.

8.5 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the next actions with regard to a donation of adult gym apparatus 
A member of the public has offered to make a donation towards adult gym apparatus.  Members resolved that Cllr Gadd should look into suitable equipment. (Action: Cllr Gadd)  The Members thanked John Burlison for his kind offer.
Cllr Standley left the meeting

8.6 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the next actions regarding the grass cutting contract
Cllr Standley returned to the meeting

Members resolved that Bruce Crouch Property Services be asked to carry out the grass cutting until the end of September.  Members resolved that the Council should then invite contractors to tender for the annual grass cutting contract. (Action: RFO) Members resolved that Bruce Crouch Property Services should undertake the work to clear the bank as quoted.
8.7 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the next actions for the Parish Noticeboard in the High Street.
Members resolved that the High Street noticeboard should be discussed at the next Communications Sub Committee Meeting.  Members resolved that the Clerk can spend up to £800 to repair the Parish noticeboard. (Action: Clerk)
8.8 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, holding a Full Council meeting in the Commemoration Hall
The Clerk advised that the Commemoration Hall is fully booked on every second Thursday in the month until July 2018.

8.9
To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the allocation of funds to the Bewl Action Group
Members resolved that the Parish Council should not contribute to the Bewl Action Group and the Clerk should advise Ticehurst Parish Council. (Action: Clerk)
8.10 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the dates for the Parish Council Meeting to June 2018.
Members resolved that the meeting dates should be agreed for those meetings commencing at 19.30.  Members resolved that the Committees should discuss those meetings starting at 18.00 and agree those dates.  (Action: Clerk)
8.11 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the new Committee Membership and elect the Chair of the Environment, Highway and Transport Committee.
Members resolved that Cllr Dunnett be elected the Chair of the Environment, Highway and Transport Committee.  Members resolved to adopt the Committee Membership as presented.
8.12 To discuss and agree, if appropriate, the appointment of a member of the public to the Communications Sub Committee.
It was agreed to discuss this item at the next Full Council Meeting in September. 

8.13 To adopt minutes of the meetings of the Planning Committee held on and on 13 May, 22 May, 27 May, 10 June, 24 June and 8 July 2017 (not yet approved).
Members resolved to adopt the Planning minutes of 13 May, 22 May, 27 May, 10 June, 24 June and 8 July 2017.
8.14 To approve/note items payable and paid.
Members resolved to approve/note the items payable and paid totalling £ 34,413.10.

9. Items for report.

9.1
Reports from committees/working parties/representatives etc.

9.1.1
County report – July 2017
Cllr Standley advised that the main topic has been discussions around the issues that have arisen following the Grenfell Tower fire.   Wealden District Council broke even last year but are looking to make £60 million saving. The Council were able to get some additional fundin to support social services.  Cllr Standley advised that he is now a Cabinet Member and responsible for Schools. CllrStandley advised that Members are meeting with County to discuss the High Street Improvements.
9.1.2
District report – July 2017
Noted.

10. Items for noting
10.1
To note spend, to date, against budget for 2017/18.
Noted.

10.2
 To note minutes (not yet approved) of the Communications Sub Committee meeting held on the 29 June 2018. 
Noted.

10.3 
 To note minutes (not yet approved) of the Community Committee held on 5 July, 2018.
Cllr Morris commended Cllr Gadd on her work on the Emergency Plan. Noted.

11. To agree details of items of interest for FOCUS and forwarding to ‘The Courier’.
It was agreed to include information on the Neighbourhood Plan, Syrian refugees, Operation Blitz, dogs in the recreation ground and fly tipping.
12. Urgent issues at the discretion of the Chair for noting or inclusion on future agenda.
Members resolved that the Clerk/RFO should get a plumber to look at the leak in the public toilets. (Action: Clerk/RFO)  Cllr Siegel that it looks quite likely that the Scared Heart crossing scheme might be completed over the summer holidays.
There being no further business the meeting closed 21.28.
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